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AGENDA

Date: 17/8/20
Location: Newcastle Golf Club
Attendees: President – G Sheppard
                   Captain – Pm Di Prinzio
  
      Secretary – M Connors

                   Treasurer – L Gray
                   Golf Coordinator – L Buzai

                   Committee – P Jones

                   Committee – D Barnett 
                   Members – 

Apologies:

Previous Minutes (AGM 2019)

Proposed: 



Seconded: 



Accepted:

Committee Nominations: 
Nominations to be returned to the Secretary – dmconnors@outlook.com  by 5.00pm 10/8/2019
7 Positions available, Nominations called from Members,    received
President – 

Captain – 

Secretary – 

Treasurer –
Golf Coordinator – 

Committee – 

Committee - 

Proposed: 



Seconded: 



Accepted:
Club Patron.

Thank you to Brad Garrard, President of Newcastle MBA, for fulfilling the position of Club Patron.

President Address

The President thanks: 

Sponsors: 

Airview Aluminium                              Ironbark Hill Vineyard

Newcastle MBA                                  Newcastle MBA Group Training

Maxim Accounting                              JMC Building

Bass Floor Company                          Peter Drayton Wines

P L Britt Plumbing                               Rovert Lighting & Electrical                                                         Hanson Concrete                               H L Mullane                                                                            Hunter Star Mercedes                        MGA Insurance Brokers                                                         Coles Refrigeration & Airconditioning    Morrissey Law
Golf Pro Shops:

Waratah                                              Belmont

Kooindah Waters                                Horizons                                                                                 Pacific Dunes                                      The Vintage 
Cypress Lakes                                    Newcastle

Merewether                                         Hawks Nest
Shortland Waters
            

Well it certainly is crazy times we are living in. Covid - 19 restrictions forced us to suspend our calendar, we made the decision not to recommence until we had considerable loosening of restrictions, we now look forward to recommencing in August at Newcastle Golf Club.

It is important when we return to golf that we practise social distancing, and good hygiene, washing our hands or use of hand sanitizer.

A thank you to our Sponsors, we are extremely grateful to all of the above who have provided their support for us to be able to run our events, provide golf day prizes and yearly prizes to the high standard we all enjoy. Please keep our valued sponsors in mind when looking for the services they provide.

The National Tournament for the Hornibrook Cup is something we all look forward to, the tournament in October 2019 was held in Adelaide. A big thank goes out to the inexperienced Adelaide committee you put together a great tournament, all your hard work was appreciated by all attendees. Thank you to the Newcastle team for representing our wonderful club. Unfortunately Covid – 19 has seen the cancelling of the tournament in 2020, we look forward to the tournament returning in Sydney October 2021.

Last but not least thank you to the committee over the last 12 months. Thanks to Denis Barnett, Lou Buzai, Mark Connors, Peter Di Prinzio, Lynn Gray and Phil Jones.

Thank you to all our members for your support and participation in our Golf days over the last 12 months.

Gary Sheppard

President

Captains report 2020

The 2020 year started out well and then we were hit with Covid19.

This changed our program dramatically. In accordance with Government and Health Authorities we took their advice and suspended our game program till further notice. We took the view that we were a club requiring social interaction with golf as our main objective and until the restrictions were lifted we would not return to play. 

This  whole process of our nation moving out of “lockdown “ continues to change daily , if not hourly , so don’t be surprised if what I tell you in this report today is different by the time you read it .

We should not lose sight that so many people globally have lost loved ones , many individuals have been extremely sick and lost their incomes , yet the vast majority of our members have been able to continue to play golf , with certain restrictions .

Now as we set to restart our monthly games we should not be complacent with social distancing practices and good hygiene, and that is why we should follow the government and our peak bodies’ advice.

In closing , you all were members of a great golfing and social experience prior to the pandemic , and as we take measures to resume our games , it will take time and change to get back to where we were or whatever the post Covid19 “normal” might be .

Kind regards

Peter Di Prinzio

Club Captain  

NMBAGC

 

Secretary Report

I would like to thank the sponsors and pro shops for their support throughout the year.

Please support them at any opportunity.

Committee meetings have been held regularly throughout the year with good attendance.

I would like to thank all the members for their support throughout the year.

A special thank you goes to the committee for their efforts and sacrifice of the time to make the running of the club seamless.

Mark Connors

Secretary

Treasurer Report 


The Financial Reports for 2019 – 2020 prepared by the Treasurer are attached will be tabledat the AGM conducted 

on 17 August 2020. The Treasurer welcomes any questioning of the documents.  The Reports can also be 

viewed on the Club’s website.

The Financial Reports were independently reviewed by Club member and Director of Maxim Accounting 

and Business Advisors, Scott Norrish.

On behalf of the Club, I extend our sincere thanks to Scott and Maxim Accounting and Business Advisors 

who are also represented by Partner Chris Sneddon. Having worked closely with Scott, I am aware that 

he and Maxim staff have spent many hours throughout the year and immediately prior to the 

AGM assuring the accuracy of our reporting.

My thanks are also extended to Retired Accountant and Club member Denis Hancock for guidance in the application of the software used by the Club.

In the comments following I have attempted to pre-empt questions that members may raise in relation to the Financial Reports, concentrating on the more major items.

The comparative figures listed against the headings are ($2019/2020 v $2018/2019).

PROFIT AND LOSS
Income


Club Uniform Revenue ($41 v $1,168)



Club Uniform Sales



A new Club shirt was not offered in 2019/2020 accounting for the substantial reduction in income.


Match Day Revenue ($19,145 v $26,473)



Green Fees Collected

The substantial decrease in green fees revenue (28%) is a direct result of COVID-19 which resulted in the cancellation of three events (Cypress Lakes, Horizons and Hawks Nest).  Attendance has remained at a high level with the average being 68 compared to 59 in 2018/2019.

Membership Revenue ($5,818 v $6,368)


Nineteen members did not renew their membership by 31 March 2020.

The membership comparisons at the close of 2019/2020and the four previous financial years follows:




2015/2016
2016/2017
2017/2018
2018/2019
2019/2020


Life Members 

5

5

5

5

5


Corporate Members 
21


Individual Members
64

77

91

106

106


Total


90

82

96

111

111

Membership fees run for the calendar year as opposed to the financial year.  Accordingly, the membership revenue does not align with number of members multiplied by the annual fee.

Individual Membership has remained constant.  Unfortunately, most members are employed outside of the building industry.  The Board would welcome any suggestions on means to increase membership with direct involvement with the building industry.  We are particularly interested in attracting younger members and trust that the subsidised fee structure currently in place will facilitate an increase in this group of members.

Members employed in larger organisations in the building industry are encouraged to discuss the opportunity of corporate membership with the Treasurer whereby the membership can be shared between staff members.

It has also been disappointing that 19 members did not renew their membership for the 2020 calendar year despite a number of reminder emails being forwarded.  This action has, no doubt, been driven by the impact of COVID-19 on the conduct of our events.  The Board hopes that these members will return to the fold in the coming year. 


Special Event Revenue ($1,600 v $1,164)

This revenue was generated by the well-attended and popular visit to Ironbark Hill Winery which provided members with the opportunity to share a day in the winery with their partners with transport, beer, wine, food and music provided at a substantially subsidised rate.

The event has been favorably received for the past two years and will be repeated on 25 October this year subject to easing of COVID-19 restrictions.



Sponsorship Revenue ($7,200 v $11,500)

Sponsorship revenue continues to decline and considering the impact of COVID-19 on the building industry, any improvement cannot be foreshadowed.  The figures in the Profit and Loss Statement reflect this position.

As always, the Board calls on all members to consider their own capacity to provide sponsorship and to contact any Board member with suggestions of potential sponsors.


Cost of Sales




Match Day Costs ($29,424 v $46,360)



Green Fees & Cart Hire ($19,712 v $27,581)



The substantial reduction in costs is a direct result of the cancellation of events as a result of COVID-19.



Match Day Food and Beverage Costs($4,210 v $9,550)

The cancellation of the Cypress Lakes (newcastle v Sydney event) and the Hawks Nest events at which a meal and drinks are provided account for the substantial reduction in Match Day costs.

This item accounts for the dinner provided at theBelmont event and snacks provided at other venues.

Prize Vouchers ($3,943 v $2,982)

Whilst three events were not held due to the COVID-19 resulting in a reduction in vouchers issued, the introduction of C Grade trophies for each event including NTP’S created a compensation.



Transport Costs ($1,559 v $3,905)

The reduced cost for coach transport results from the cancellation of the Hawks Nest event and the Pymble event being transferred to Cypress Lakes for which transport is not provided.

Special Events Costs

Function Costs ($0 v $1,742)

Costs for the Ironbark Hill Winery event have not been invoiced.


Less Operating Expenses


Club Uniform Costs (($100) v $3,746)

A new Club Polo Shirt was not issued in 2019/2020.



Donations ($2000 v $0)



Two charity donations of $1000 each were made during 2019/2020 to:

· Rotary Club of Charlestown Inc., the beneficiary being Save Our Kids, a suicide prevention and enrichment program

· Aspect Hunter School which caters for children of all ages who are on the autism spectrum

BALANCE SHEET
Assets


Bank



ANZ Cheque Account ($10,399 v $6,928)

This is the Club’s Operating Account.  An amount of $16,000 was transferred from this account on 21 August 2018 into a Fixed Term account (Acct No 9792-45603) with the ANZ.

ANZ Online Saver ($1,203 v $1,203)

Currently invested at a variable rate. This account is held maintaining a minimum balance for use should a particular event arise requiring separation of transactions or should interest rates offered by ANZ become more attractive than other current Fixed Term deposits.

Current Assets

Accounts Receivable ($1,150 v $5,000)

Previously pledged sponsorship amounts have been honored in the 2019/2020 year explaining the reduced amount outstanding. 

ANZ Business Notice Term Deposit # 9792-45603 ($16,000 v $16,000)

Term Deposit maturing 21 August 2020 invested @2.2%

Newcastle Permanent Term Deposit #.........1402 ($31,362v $30,565)

Term deposit maturing 26 March 2021 invested @ 1.2%.

Newcastle Permanent Term Deposit #........3807 ($22,559 v $22,275)

Term deposit maturing 26 October 2020 invested @ 1.25%.

Newcastle Permanent Term Deposit #.......4100 ($55,182 v $54,319)

Term deposit maturing 17 March 2021 invested @ 1.7%

Liabilities

Current Liabilities


Unclaimed Prize Vouchers ($2,460 v$1,935)

The Financial Reporting shows a total value of $2,460 in unredeemed prize vouchers for the financial year, an increase of $525 on last financial year.  Members are again encouraged to redeem their vouchers promptly to avoid expiry.

In the last financial year, the Board has continued to return funds to the members in the form of increased benefits and subsidies and additional trophies whilst at the same time being mindful of the need to retain sufficient funds to ensure successful conduct of the next Annual National MBA Golf Tournament in Newcastle, particularly in the light of declining sponsorship.

Naturally, COVID-19 has impacted substantially on the Club, both financially and our ability to enjoy golf at premium Hunter Valley courses in the company of fellow industry colleagues.  Members will also be aware of the cancellation of the 62nd Master Builders of Australia National Tournament competing for the M R Hornibrook Cup.  The Tournament was programmed to be held in Sydney where, should there be no pandemic restrictions, in will be held in 2021.

Members will note a modest profit of $923 for the 2019/2020 Financial Year which compares with a net loss of

 $4,163 for 2018/2019.  This result reflects the various actions taken by your Board during the past financial year

 to maintain the level of the Club’s total equity and to provide increased benefits to the members.

Lynn Gray

Treasurer

Golf Coordinator Report

The programme this year has been disrupted by Isolation requirements

Only 3 events were held this year to date: Waratah Kooindah and Pacific Dunes. 

The remaining programme is still in place awaiting for normal resumption to golfing activities.

Event trophies and NTP prizes are now in 3 grades A: - to 16, B: 17 to 22, C 23 to 54.

The on line registration process is working well for each game, and members are encouraged to continue using the website for registration. 

Thank you for your cooperation and looking forward to another enjoyable golf year.

Lou Buzai

Golf Coordinator

General Business
Appointment of Auditors – Maxim Accounting

Meeting Closed:
�
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